MINUTES OF THE BESTHORPE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 14th May 2018 at THE DRURY ROOM ALL SAINTS CHURCH BESTHORPE AT 7.00PM
Present.  Cllr Mr A Watling – Parish Council Chairman,  and Mr R J Watling – Parish Clerk

Also Present. 2 Members of the public

Chairman’s Report. Speed sign on Silver street now installed, delivered thanks to Cllr Pat Hagan and monitored thanks to Cllr Laurence Barnett. Cllr Pauline Richardson lost a friend who served as Chairperson and councillor right to the end, very sad for the Parish Council. Our Councillors were part of and attended meetings of The Steering group and Attleborough Development Fund, helping to deliver the Attleborough Neighbourhood plan also attending the Snap Police meetings. 2 new councillors on board during the year after Joyce Watling retired having being on the council for over twenty two years and we lost Pauline, I would like to thank James the Parish Clerk for all his hard work throughout the year

Parish Clerk’s Report.  The Parish Council set a budget for the year ending 31.3.18 of £5355.00 and they also received a grant of £2,106.00 from Norfolk County Council towards the installation of a flashing SAM2 speed sign installed in Silver Street. Expenditure during the year was well within budgetary limits enabling the Parish Council to set a lower budgetary requirement for the year 2018/19 of £5,184.00 a reduction of approx. 3% which is a good achievement considering both Breckland and Norfolk Council are increasing budgetary requirements for year 2018/19.  The Parish Council will for future years enable them to become an Exempt Authority under new audit regulation coming into force for the current financial year. This means we will not have to pay a fee to government auditors.
The new General Data Protection Regulations which come into force on 28th May 2018 have placed a great administrative burden of all Parish Councils which require much more stricter controls on how Parish Council look after and use their data. Despite the extra administrative burden Besthorpe Parish Council will be fully compliant and two new policy documents drafted by Clerk will come into force in the next two months. This will result in extra expenditure in the current financial year for The Parish Council in order that all the changes required are implemented properly.

During the course of the last year the Parish Council updated their Financial Regulations and their Financial Risk Assessment to ensure that strict monitoring of the Council’s finances are carried out. Also Standing Orders were updated which controls how the Parish Council operate. The Parish Council formally adopted two new Policy Documents One being Grant and Donation Policy which lays out exactly how Parish Council awards and distributes any grants or donations to other bodies. An Internal Control Policy means the systems are in place to maintain good financial governance. The Responsible Financial Officer/Parish Clerk has legal responsibility to ensure that proper internal controls are set up and maintained. These controls ensure that all income due is received; all expenses are properly authorised; books are maintained including regular bank reconciliations; income and expenditure are in accordance with budgets. The full requirements are set out within the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2014. Besthorpe Parish Council has a number of systems in place to support and manage internal control.
Items raised by Parishioners. None raised
Questions to Parish Councillors. None raised.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.12pm

